

EMAIL SENT MARCH 9, 2018

Dear Students,

Below are some important reminders:

Income Tax Receipts

-Information regarding income tax receipts was sent to your UWO email account on February 28th. The T2202A form (Tuition Tax Receipt) can be accessed through your Student Centre. T4's (Employment Income) are accessible through OWL and any T4A's (scholarship/bursary/award income) have now been mailed to the address on file, unless you opted for an electronic version. Questions regarding T4's and T4A's can be directed to brescia.payroll@uwo.ca.

Brescia Bursary Assistance

- LAST CALL! This is open to DOMESTIC students only, and to those who have not already submitted a Financial Assistance Application. Any students who have already applied and wish to be considered for additional financial assistance should send an email to brfinaid@uwo.ca outlining your reasons to be considered for additional bursary funding.

Final deadline to apply is Friday, March 16th, 2018. *or until all funding is spent.* So APPLY NOW!

Summer Fees

-If you are planning on taking summer courses for 2018, please be aware that summer tuition is paid to <u>Western</u> not Brescia. Your summer tuition balance will be posted on your Student Centre under your Statement of Account. Please be sure to pay attention to the fee deadline outlined on your Student Centre and on the Summer 2018 Fee Schedule. The Summer 2018 Fee Schedule will be available <u>here</u>, in the meantime you can access last year's summer fee schedule for an estimate of costs.

Summer OSAP

-Information regarding Summer OSAP was sent to your UWO email account. Western administers all Summer OSAP - both full-time and part-time. Therefore all applications, forms, and questions should be directed to Western's Student Financial Services. Students can email finaid@uwo.ca, call 519-661-2100, or book an appointment online via your Student Center and select Financial Aid Counselling.

Summer Work Study

-Brescia's Summer Work Study program for Domestic and International students will be announced soon. Stay tuned to your UWO email and Brescia's website for more information in the near future!

Summer Bursary Assistance



-Financial assistance is available during the summer term for registered summer students. As all summer tuition is paid to Western, Brescia students can apply for bursary assistance through Western during the summer term. The application for bursary funding is available through the <u>Student Centre</u> website in late April. To be eligible to apply students must be registered in a minimum half credit at Western during the Summer term and must be a Canadian citizen or a permanent resident.

International Students

-<u>The Ursuline Scholars International Award</u>, for the 2018-2019 academic year, is now accepting applications. This is awarded to an international undergraduate student with a minimum 70% average who is paying international student fees. The award is open to full-time students registered in years 1, 2, 3 or 4 at Brescia University College.

Applications are due May 1st, 2018 and can be submitted to the HIVE. Visit the link above for more information.

For questions, please contact brfinaid@uwo.ca or visit the HIVE.

Regards,

Rachel Bruijns